
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

United States Department of the Interior 
 
 

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE 
National Mall and Memorial Parks 

900 Ohio Drive, S.W. 
Washington, D.C.  20024–2000 

  
  

 

 
March 17, 2017 
 
Ms. Nekole Alligood 
Cultural Preservation Director 
Delaware Nation 
P.O. Box 825 
Anadarko, OK 73005 
 
Subject: Tribal consultation for the Lincoln Memorial Rehabilitation, National Mall and Memorial 

Parks, Washington, DC 
 
 
Dear Ms. Alligood: 

 
The National Park Service (NPS), National Mall and Memorial Parks (NAMA) wishes to initiate 
consultation with the Delaware Nation under Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act 
regarding the rehabilitation of the Lincoln Memorial, in accordance with 36 CFR 800.3 of the regulations 
of the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation. 
 
The Lincoln Memorial is a legislated unit of the NPS that is part of the National Mall and Memorial Parks 
(NAMA). It commemorates one of the most venerated presidents in American history. Designed by 
architect Henry Bacon (1866-1924) and constructed between 1914 and 1922, the memorial takes the form 
of a Greek temple and features a portrait sculpture of the Great Emancipator by Daniel Chester French. 
Located on a site identified by the McMillan Commission in its 1901-02 plan for Washington, the 
memorial occupies a primary position at the west end of the monumental core on axis with and in visual 
relation to the U.S. Capitol, the Grant Memorial, the Washington Monument, and the Arlington Memorial 
Bridge. The purpose of this project is to rehabilitate the Lincoln Memorial for its centennial in 2022. This 
project will include the rehabilitation of the undercroft portion of the Lincoln Memorial and 
improvements to the existing visitor services on the mezzanine level, which will include accessibility 
enhancements and expanded visitor interpretation and NPS service-related spaces.  Exterior work will 
also be completed and include repairs to the brick masonry and marble joints and improvements to the 
landscaping adjacent to the memorial. 

In accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act of 1969 (NEPA), the NPS will prepare an 
Environmental Assessment (EA) to identify alternatives and analyze impacts potentially resulting from 
the rehabilitation of the Lincoln Memorial. Concurrent to the NEPA process, the NPS will conduct 
consultation under Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966 (NHPA). The NPS 
plans to consult with the public per 36 CFR 800.3(e) by holding public informational meetings and 
through its Planning, Environment, and Public Comment website 
(https://parkplanning.nps.gov/projectHome.cfm?projectId=66405). The NPS anticipates that these 
outreach efforts will accommodate the requirements of both NEPA and the Section 106 process.  




